
 Naval Enlisted Bombardier Navigator Association   
 (NEBNA) 

Meeting Twenty Nine (#29) of the Naval Enlisted Bombardier 
Navigator Association (NEBNA) was held in Pensacola, FL at the 
Quality Inn N.A.S. -Corry, Saturday morning 18 Feb 2012,
beginning at 0900.
 
The minutes of the meeting are in accordance with the NEBNA 
BYLAWS, Article VII, Meeting Procedures. 

The meeting was called to order by Rick Skelly, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to 
Our Flag, then a brief prayer from Peter Denlea. 

The membership role call was recorded. There were 11 members present:
 
1.  Denlea, Peter  
2.  Feeback, “Rotten” Ralph
3.  Hutto, Al
4.  Lindt, Jimmie
5.  Markland, Richard
6.  Martin, Rich
7.  Noto, Denny
8.  Pemberton, “Pem” 
9.  Pierce, “World Famous” Don 
10.  Skelly, Rick
11.  Williams, Roy

Secretary’s Report: 

NEBNA Secretary, Denny Noto, read the minutes of the last meeting held on Saturday 18  Feb 
2012.
 
Motion was made and accepted for the reading of the minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

NEBNA Treasurer, Ralph Feeback reported that the Operating Fund has a balance of $1108.62 
The Memorial Account has a balance of $3858.71
Both accounts are non-interest bearing and are in Wells Fargo Bank. 

History Chairman Report: 

Found another new member via a letter from the son of Marty Martyuniak.



Old Business: 

US Naval Museum: 

It still appears that we still cannot get into the US Navel Museum.

Pemberton reported that “Boom” Powell is working on an article for the NEBNA.
We may have to help fund it.
Where should the money come from, Operating Fund or Fund Raising Account ?
Question for the 501(3c) about money ONLY to the Museum.

Jimmie Lindt is the custodian of the A3 Etched Glass Plaque, donated by Wayne 
Musgrove. What should we do with it”
Perhaps go to the Sanford Museum.

We may have enough money in the Memorial Account to fund another NEBNA Plaque.
Rich Martin volunteered to write letters to several Navy sites asking them if they would 
display our NEBNA Plaque and where would they display it.

Fund Raising Account: 

 How do we do it? General discussion.
Secretary, Denny Noto read an article about the A3 Memorial Fund.
The A3 Memorial Fund is also seeking money.

New Business:

Donation:
Donate $100 for Abe Fennell (Funeral)

Interjection:
Peter Denlea gave a Special Prayer for Abe Fennell and Family.

Status on Members:
George Beers has some major health issues and is in Rehab.

 Where is Art Critzer and Jim Osbourne?

Election of New Officers: 

In accordance with the ByLaws, should we have an Election of Officers during our next 
meeting in June 2012?



Next meeting: 

Scheduled dates

The members agreed on having the next NEBNA meeting in Sanford, FL in 
June 2012.

Meeting adjourned: 

Special prayer led by Peter Denlea.

The meeting was adjourned at 1000 

Respectfully submitted
 

Denny Noto 
NEBNA Secretary

 
President: Rick Skelly 
Vice President: Robert “Hoss” Rankin 
Secretary: Denny Noto 
Treasurer: Ralph Feeback 

 
 


